

BOARD OF HEALTH June 18, 2019

The Board of Health held a meeting in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA. The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. Present were, Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. Daniel King and Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health. The next regularly scheduled Board of Health meeting will be July 16, 2019 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA.

The Board reviewed and approved the minutes from the June 4, 2019 meeting.

The Board reviewed and approved the most recent food inspection reports

New Business

2 Rustic Lane – public hearing application for 4 chickens

The applicant, Mr. Tandilyan was present. The animal control officer met with the applicants and finalized the site for the chicken coop. The animal control officer gave a favorable recommendation. The Director received a complaint from an abutter at 9 Jordan regarding the location of the coop. The Director visited the site and determined the coop is nowhere near 9 Jordan. The abutter, Michelle Levingy was present at the meeting and stated she has no objection. The applicant would like to amend his application for up to 6 chickens. The Board reminded Mr. Tandilyan that permits are not by right and are reviewed on a yearly basis. Dr. King motioned to approve the application for up to 6 chickens, Ms. Sabounjian seconded, voted 3-0.

Department Business

97 Glen Road, the Jenkins property is in housing court for a receivership. The next scheduled court date is July 24, 2019. Mr. Jenkins wanted some time to bring the property up to compliance.

109 West Street, Mr. Bodnar's property is in housing court for the junk and hoarding issues. The 2 property owners, Ronald and Joanne Bodnar and the resident, Michael Bodnar were present in court and were given a continuance to begin clean up. The next scheduled court date is July 12, 2019.

Michaels Place is undergoing renovations to the dining room.

Dr. King motioned to adjourn at 6:00 p.m., second by Ms. Sabounjian. Voted 2-0.

Recording: Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health